
 Shippensburg Fish and Game Association 

Board of Directors Meeting 

December 12, 2023 

 

Called to order by board chairman Jerrid Lozenski. 

 

In November the club had a request from a Fredrick County police officer Grant Smith for a Special 

Ops military unit from Fort Detrick to use the club grounds for training. More information was 

requested.  They answered most of our questions. There was a lengthy discussion. 

It was pointed out that this is a sportsman club not a training ground for special ops. They have a place 

to train. The decision was made not to allow the group to train here. The members of the group can 

apply and become members if they wish. Once they are a member they may bring a guest (to be 

escorted by the member) three times in a lifetime to use the facilities. After the third visit the guest 

must become a member. They may not train here as a group. 

 

400 members have not paid their 2024 yet. 

 

The officers dinner will be held January 19th, 6PM at the University Grill. 

 

The water line sprang a leak where a splice was done by Snokes Excavating when they lowered the 

water line. A member spotted the leak and called Bob McClure who called Ralph Carothers. Snoke’s 

was called and they repaired the leak. Will there be a charge for the repair or will it be done under an 

implied warranty for the work done? Can this happen again at the same spot.? 

 

Working is being done on the tickets for the March drawing.  They will be available at the Membership 

Appreciation night Jan. 27th. There will be gun board to pick the guns from.  Winners may select a gift 

certificate if they do not wish to select a gun. There will also be a gun given as a door prize to be pick 

from the gun board after other prizes given. A life membership will also be given as a prize. 

 

Proposed dates for the NRA Pistol courses in 2024 are as follows- 

January 20th Basic Pistol Shooting 0730 to 1700 

February 10th Basic Pistol Shooting 0730 to 1700 

March 8th Concealed Carry Weapons Pistol 1800 to 2200 Mandatory attendance. 

  March 9th CCW Pistol recommences 0730 to 1700 Mandatory attendance. 

April 20th Basic Pistol Shooting 0730 to 1700 

May18th  Basic Pistol Shooting 0730 to 1700 

June 14th  CCW Pistol 1800 to 2200- Mandatory attendance. 

  June 15th CCW Pistol recommences 0730 to 1700 

July 13th Basics of Pistol Shooting 0730 to 1700 

M-S-P to approve the dates. 

 

Andy told us about the United States Veteran Reserve Corps an all volunteer non-profit group. He was 

asking if the club would give a donation to them for supplies. M-S-P to donate $1000.00 

 

Bob ask for permission to purchase new spinning targets for Kid Night. 

M-S-P to purchase 

 

M-S-P to adjourn 


